· Fusla Minutes -- Gov. Board Meeting

January 8, 1967

The first quarterly of the new year was called to or der by President Ward Culbertson at his home at 7:15 P.M.

Those present: Ward Culbertson, POlly Parke, Kenneth Parke, J. Fenderson, /Gloria Sarnecki, and Dick Ziglar.

Minutes from the October meeting were read by Polly Parke and approved.

The Treasurer's report for the 4th quarter 1966, was read by K. Parke.

Checking account balance- \$58.90

Savings -\$582.00

A discussion followed concerning a future assembly meeting and it was suggested that all the study groups be invited to the home of the Dennis Greys for the next assembly. Julia Fenderson moved that we plan an assembly for Feb. 9 at Greys, notices of date and time to be sent out by Culbertsons. It was seconded by Dick Ziglar and carried. Dick Ziglar offered to contact Bob Steen concerning the program.

The next order of business concerned a discussion of the membership list. It was suggested by Ken Parke that a letter be sent to all members regarding dues which should preferably be paid on the first of the calendar year and the first of the fiscal year, twice annually

Julia Fenderson moved that the Secretary be instructed to send a letter to members in the form of a census which will contain the following alte rnatives— the opportunity to affirm membership as an active member of the FUSLA and — a place for official resignation. A stamped envelope should be enclosed with this letter. This was not voted on.

A motion was made by Polly Parke that in the future all meetings and assemblys be opened with some type of spoken or silent prayer. This was seconded by Julia Fenderson and passed. The meeting was adjourned by Ward Culbertson.

Respectfully submitted,

Pauline Parke